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Weed Harvesting Program for 2022

Savin Lake Services surveyed the lake on May 11th

and found weed growth to be running a couple weeks 

behind normal activity. As a result, the planned weed 

harvesting program start has been delayed. Current 

plans include season prep work the week of June 6 

with equipment set-up and harvester launch around 

June 13th. Two employees are lined up and normal 

harvesting activities will begin the week of June 13th. 

Thanks to Eric Lundy, the North weed off-load site 

used the last four years is available again this year. We 

don’t currently have an off-load site in the South end of 

the lake and will probably lose access to the North site 

in a year or so. Off-load site options are being sought. 

Without an off-load site, we will not be able to run the 

program. 

LLPOA Board Elections  

Elections will be held at the June 28, 2022 Annual 

Meeting to fill expiring seats held by Jeff Banaszynski, 

Mike Bartlett, Tom Maliszewski, Chris Tanana and Marc 

Van Hoogstraat. Nominations will be accepted at the 

meeting followed by a member vote. Nominees need to 

be property owners of record on Lakeville Lake. 

Marine Patrol for 2022

Donations have been collected to fund the Marine Patrol 

for 2022 at levels consistent with the past couple years. A 

fund raiser was held in May at the Celtic Knot with 15% of 

the day’s proceeds donated.  Those proceeds when 

combined with funds left over from last year, new 

contributions from individuals including property owners 

and Smith’s marina slip renters and potential Sheriff 

reimbursements from the Township should result in 

enough money to support this year’s patrol. Our thanks to 

LLPOA Board member, Gerard Wrobel, for coordinating 

the donations and to The Celtic knot and all individual 

donors for their contributions.

Lake Monitoring

Lakeville Lake continues to participate in the Cooperative 

Lakes Monitoring Program (CLMP) run by the Michigan 

State University Extension Program in cooperation with 

EGLE. Lakeville Lake collects samples and data for 

phosphorous, water clarity, chlorophyll and dissolved 

oxygen. Samples and data are submitted to EGLE for 

analysis to determine overall lake health and monitor 

trends from year to year. Lakeville Lake is considered  to 

be in good condition. Results are summarized and 

published  annually. The report for 2021 is posted on our 

web-site at www.lakevillelake.org under the ‘Lake 

Monitoring’ tab or can be found on the CLMP web-site at 

micorps.net under the ‘Feature Content’ tab. Data can 

be viewed for Michigan Lakes in total or for individual 

lakes. Additionally, past year’s data can be viewed.

Member Vote to Reduce Paper Mailings of 

Newsletters and Notices. 

The LLPOA Board has approved a member vote on a 

proposal to selectively discontinue hard copy distribution 

and mailing of association newsletters and notices in 

favor of electronic distributions via e-mail consistent with 

the current By-Laws. The vote will be held at the June 28, 

2022 Annual Meeting.

If you cannot attend the meeting and want your vote 

counted, valid proxies may be submitted to the Secretary 

no later than 10:00 p.m. on June 27, 2022. Forms can be 

found on our web-site at www.lakevillelake.org and sent 

to Jeff Banaszynski, 120 Lakeland Ln, Leonard Mi. 48367 

or llpoa_sec@att.net. If the proposal is approved and 

you want to continue to receive newsletters and notices 

you will need to insure that your e-mail address is 

provided to llpoa_sec@att.net.

Control of the Goose Population Around the Lake

The goose control program on Lakeville Lake, initiated 

in 2019, was approved again for this year. When the 

program was started it was expected to take five years 

to significantly reduce the number of geese. There are 

two phases to the program, nest destruction/egg 

removal in the spring and adult round-up and relocation 

in the summer. Both phases were carried out in 2019. 

Planned activities in 2020 were cancelled due to Covid

related travel and boating restrictions. Both phases 

were conducted in 2021. The 2022 program is being 

restricted to nest destruction/egg removal. EGLE has 

banned any adult relocation for the year due to the 

outbreak of avian flu in Michigan. The nest destruction 

phase of the program depends on receiving property 

owner’s permission to access the nests. Based on 

observations, it looks like at least three nests were 

missed this year. Our thanks to LLPOA Board member 

Marc VanHoogstraat for managing the activity.
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LLPOA BOARD MEMBERS 2021-2022

President               Wayne Hodges (2021)      248-628-4811

Vice-President      Tom Maliszewski (2019 ) 586-495-0873

Treasurer               Paul Hosner (2021)          248-804-3496

Secretary               Jeff Banaszynski (2019)  248-969-0186

Directors               Gerard Wrobel (2021)     

Paul Carthew (2021)

Chris Tanana (2019

Marc VanHoogstraat (2019)

Michael Bartlett (2019)

ECHO                   Jeff Banaszynski 248-969-0186

Weed Harvesting  Jeff Banaszynski              248-495-8850

Web-Site               Jeff Banaszynski              248-969-0186
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2022 LLPOA Meeting Schedule

Fourth Tuesday of even numbered month except for December - February 22, 2022, April 26, 2022, June 28, 2022, 

August 23, 2022, October 25, 2022 and December 20, 2022.. 7:30 p.m. Addison Township Complex.

Address or Name Corrections

Please contact Jeff Banaszynski (248-969-0186) with any address or name corrections.  The current 

distribution list was updated to the Township Tax Roll in February 2022. Please submit your e-mail 

address to llpoa_sec@att.net if you are not currently receiving electronic communications.  

Wake/Surf Boats

If you have been following  recent boating news you 

should be aware of the discussions surrounding wake 

or surf boats and their potential impact to shoreline 

properties.  Current boating laws require ‘no-wake’ 

operation within 100 feet of the shore or any dock. 

Studies underway indicate that wave energy from 

wake/surf boats is high enough to suggest the need for 

greater operating distances from shore. Some studies 

are concluding that ‘no-wake’ operation for wake boats 

should extend at least 400 feet out. Industry experts 

anticipate future regulations and restrictions directed at 

wake/surf boats. Stay tuned and in the mean time, if 

you are operating a wake boat, be courteous and 

increase your distance to shore.   


